JOHN WESLEY SCHOOL ESHOWE
NEWSLETTER Tuesday 3 March 2020
Dear Parents
THOUGHT FOR THE DAY: “My help comes from the Lord who made Heaven and Earth.” Psalm 121: 2

1. OPENING GRADE RR
Our school is opening a Grade RR class at the beginning of TERM 2. This is for children born in 2015 or 2016. Application forms can be collected at the office for R50. Fees will be R1400 per month. First come first served, so do not delay!

2. STAFF
We are expecting Mr Wagenaar back on Monday 9 March, fully recovered. He remains in our thoughts and prayers. Last week Tuesday a number of our staff attended a teachers’ workshop run by Mr Sean Moore of ACSI (Association of Christian Schools International). On Wednesday Mr Stuart attended an ACSI principals’ workshop at Northland School in Monzi, between Mtubatuba and St Lucia.

3. TUCKSHOP
Thanks to parents who responded re our tuckshop. We will be reducing the sweets available and be requesting more healthier options from our vendor.
  
4. SACSSA CRICKET WEEK
Samphiwa Mahaye (U13) and Sambulo Mbuyazi (U11) were selected to represent KZN Christian Schools at the SA Christian Schools’ Cricket Week in Mpumalanga during the holidays. The cost is R3000 each. To assist them in raising funds to attend the tournament, we are running an Easter Raffle. Each child in the school will receive a raffle sheet. 
NB:
We request that young children do NOT walk the streets to sell tickets. Rather, we ask parents to assist with selling.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Please note that If a raffle sheet is lost, your child will be asked to pay R100.

5. GRADE 4 & 5 TOUR TO ‘THE FARM’ 
From 18 to 20 March the Grade 4 & 5 classes will be on tour at ‘The Farm’ near Gingindlovu. Please ensure that payments for this tour are up to date. You will be receiving a list of kit needed and a consent form to fill in. This is going to be an exciting tour!

6. EXTRA-MURALS
· Last Thursday 27 Feb, we played cricket v Felixton and we lost by 4 wickets.
· On Sat 29 Feb we played in a Zonal Chess Tournament at John Wesley Kosi Bay. Mlamuli Ntanzi came 3rd in U11 and Nehaal Banarasi came 2nd in U13. Well done! Thanks to Ms Hutton for setting up and running the computer programme for the tournament. 
· This Thursday 5 March we play U13 cricket v Holy Childhood.
· This Saturday 7 March our Mini-cricket team is playing in a KFC tournament in Richards Bay

Bank details:
John Wesley School
FNB
Account 5219 1085 079					School contact details:035 474 2516 – office hours 07:00 to 14:30
In the service of our children				If the TELKOM line is not working please use 074 808 0698
Mr A.M. Stuart      
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I, the parent of __________________________________________________________________________ in Grade ______
have received and read the newsletter for Tuesday 3 March 2020.

Signed: __________________________________________________Date: _______________________________________





